
 And so goes Downtown Wooster! For the past 29 

years, the leadership of this communityðpublic and     

private entities and individuals alikeðhave predicted the 

future by reinvesting in our downtown. Through successful 

economic development and the utilization of the traditional 

and historical values from the ñheart of the community,ò 

our downtown has created a viable and valuable resource 

for the entire county and surrounding area. 

 Successful downtown economic development is 

not just one BIG thing. It is a series of small, integral    

projects, built layer upon layer, month after month, year 

after year, which create a sustainable and enduring       

community and place. 

 Downtown development has to be distinctive; we 

do not want to be just like everywhere else. Distinctiveness 

equals a true sense of place. Downtown development has to 

have unique characteristics which set our downtown apart 

from every other downtown. If a downtown is not unique, 

it cannot compete. 

 Community image is critical to our downtownôs 

economic vitality and to the quality of life that exists here. 

The downtownôs distinctive characteristics define what a 

downtown and its community are all about: anchor        

institutions, the celebration of the agriculture and natural 

setting that surrounds our community, manufacturing    

entities which create stability and jobs, and the services 

which provide resources for the residents are all part of the 

whole that needs to exist and endure. 

 A healthy downtown also defines the community, 

with its resource of historic buildings and with the balance 

of unique businesses, offices, residences, and entertainment 

venues. I truly believe that character is everything! 

 In downtown Wooster ñold is new again!ò With 

mixed-use development and proposed greenspace,      

downtown Wooster is a central location where people can 

live and work, come and connect, enjoy themselves, and 

have a true sense of ownership. 

 Recent downtown development is making our 

downtown better than it has ever been, by creating the 

new by making the ñoldò work. Quality of life is so very 

important to us all. And the factors of quality of life have 

to be driven by a long-term overall vision that is not only 

useful for the present but also constantly changing and 

adapting for the future. Once one project is completed, it 

is time to take on another, building layer upon layer,   

creating a lasting vision which, when implemented,    

continues to stabilize and strengthen the downtown for 

many years to come. 

 Downtown development has plenty of          

competition. But a small downtown cannot be distracted 

by ñwhat the other guy is doing.ò We need to keep our 

eye on the vision of what downtown Wooster can be and 

add to it every day! 

 Main Street Wooster, Inc. has presented 29 years 

of leadership and vision. We should all take personal 

pride in the continuous longevity of this organization. It is 

the longest, continuous Main Street organization in the 

state and one of the longest, continuous such                

organizations in the country. 

 As this Main Street organization enters its 30th 

year of facilitation and implementation of preservation 

and economic development, letôs celebrate the past 29 

years and work in a forward direction to the next 30 years 

and beyond. 

Main Street Viewpoint 

MAIN STREET WOOSTER, INC. 

Sandra C. Hull,  

Executive Director 

 

Abraham Lincoln said: ñThe best way to predict the    

future is to create it yourself.ò 
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 In addition to business growth,                 

memberships and partnerships with our Main 

Street organization continue to grow. This        

increase speaks volumes of not only the hard and 

dedicated work to Sandra Hull, Beverly Linhoss, 

and the entire board, but illustrates just how many    

individuals, businesses, and entrepreneurs want-

and continue to be involved in our downtown to 

keeping it growing and thriving. 

 

 As we embark upon and into 2017, it is     

guaranteed to be an exciting time as many of the 

planned visions of the City of Wooster strategic 

plan will commence in the downtown. This will 

only add to the development and sustainability of 

downtown businesses. One of the proposed      

visions will be the transformation of the current 

northeast quadrant of the public square into an 

inviting central green area complete with a new 

covered assembly space , including the              

repositioning of multiple parking spots. Several 

pedestrian walkways, complete with landscape 

and furniture, promote connectivity with the 

downtown are also scheduled for completion. 

 

 Main Street Wooster, Inc. is sincerely 

grateful to the partners, investors, and businesses 

which continually support the economic growth 

and stability of wonderful downtown Wooster!  

Thanks to our committee members who give their 

time and input for downtown redevelopment. 

 The development of downtown Wooster 

never ceases to amaze us. We (Brian Bogner & 

Bill DeRodes) have had the luxury of co-chairing 

the Economic Development Committee for the 

past two years. Each year has brought with it   

various challenges, however, the consistent 

growth and  influx of businesses to the downtown 

is still very phenomenal, as can be documented 

below. 

 

New businesses in downtown Wooster: 
 
¶ A Brush & A Beverage (149 N. Walnut St.) 

¶ Avon Beauty Center (243 E. Liberty St. Suite 8) 

¶ Basil Asian Bistro (145 W. Liberty St.) 

¶ Blue Spruce Boutique (116 E. Liberty St.) 

¶ Cowhaus Creamery (137 N. Market St.) 

¶ Rice Bowl (503 E. Liberty St.) 

¶ Smoke the Burger Joint (206 Beall Ave.) 

¶ Sure House Coffee Roasting Co. (151 S. Market 

St.) 

 

Expansions/Relocations of existing businesses: 
 
¶ Commercial & Savings Bank (405 E. Liberty St.) 

¶ Cutler Real Estate (149 E. Liberty St. Suite A) 

¶ Farmers National Bank (305 W. Liberty St.) 

¶ Helms Old Fashion Barber Shop (133 N. Bever 

St.) 

¶ Meatheads Union (147 S. Market St) 

¶ Spoon Market & Deli (144 W. Liberty St.) 

¶ Wooster Book Company (205 W. Liberty St.) 

 

Economic Development Committee 
 

ð Brian Bogner & Bill DeRodes, co-chairs 

The Wooster Brush Company ñWelcomeò mural 

Basil Asian Bistro, Merchantôs Block Building 
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 Reflecting on this yearôs many        

achievements of Main Street Wooster, caused me 

to pause and reminisce about what the downtown 

has meant to our community. It brought back fond 

memories of having my shoes fitted at Mike      

Eugaôs Family Shoe Store, buying ñJams Shortsò 

at  Freedlanderôs for a Junior High dance, going to 

the Gold Star General Store with my grandfather, 

and  eating spaghetti at Frankavillaôs for ña penny 

a pound.ò Everything we needed was in the   

downtown. Today many of those same buildings 

have been revitalized and turned into new, exciting       

businesses. Itôs amazing to see the progress that 

has been made and the amount of activity in the 

downtown. Itôs been a 29 year journey with some 

trials and tribulations but far more victories and 

successes.  

 

Highlights of the past yearôs downtown             

accomplishments and projects:  

 

¶ Completion of a successful pledge campaign 

¶ First Historic Tax Credit in Wayne County 

with the Faber building in the downtown. 

¶ Completion of the gateways to the downtown 

and new wayfinding signage (City of Wooster) 

¶ Green Door Mediaworks marketing (bloggers) 

¶ Wayne County Courthouse restoration 

 

 All of these and past accomplishments 

could not have been implemented without the help 

of our Main Street partners: City of Wooster  

members of Council and Administration, Wayne 

County Commissioners, Wooster Area Chamber  

of Commerce, Wayne Economic Development  

Council, Wayne County Public Library, and the 

Wooster City School District. Thank you to all of 

the current and past members of the Board of  

Trustees and other stakeholders who have given 

their time and talents into making this community 

a spectacular place  

to live and work.  

 

 

 I would be remiss if we didnôt 

acknowledge the loss of two amazing community 

supporters, Mr. Stanley Gault and Commissioner 

Jim Carmichael. Both of these men were very 

generous to Main Street, each in their own way. 

Mr. Gault was one of the founders and first     

supporters of revitalizing the downtown. His vast 

contributions and guidance will always be felt 

and appreciated. Mr. Carmichael was always 

there to lend a hand and use his influence with the 

Ohio House of Representatives to obtain grants 

and highlight legislation supporting downtowns.  

 

 My time as Chair has been a fantastic  

experience; only made possible through the     

collaboration and guidance of my Executive 

Board, consisting of Past Chair, Matt Long, Past 

Chair, Becky Foster, Chair-Elect, Adam Briggs, 

Treasurer, Greg Brunn, and Secretary, Mike  

Mariola. I could not have had a better group of 

colleagues to share this journey. Last but         

certainly not least, a huge debt of gratitude and 

appreciation go to Sandra Hull and Beverly 

Linhoss. Sandra and Beverlyôs leadership,       

devotion, and tireless efforts for Main Street 

Wooster shine through the vast accomplishments 

of our downtown. Words cannot thank them 

enough for all they have done.  

Chairmanôs Message 

ð Chad Boreman, 2015-2016 chair 

Columbus Avenue gateway 
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 The highlight of the Design Committeeôs year     

is recognizing the downtown Wooster businesses and     

entities that made a special effort and investment in new            

development, in remodeling, or in significant improvements 

to their building with the Design Awards. 
 

 Although the 2016 Design Award winners deserve 

major recognition, sincere appreciation for the attractive 

overall appearance of our city goes to many support        

organizations, businesses, and volunteers. They have     

generously contributed numerous hours toward the       

downtown Wooster area. We cannot acknowledge them 

sufficiently. 
 

 Special thanks are extended to Buchwalter   

Greenhouse and Green Thumb Floral for their continued 

dedication to our beautification efforts. They provide     

colorful, healthy flowers during the spring and summer, and 

gorgeous wreaths and greens during the holiday season.  

The winter months would not be the same downtown    

without  all who support the lighting of the trees with their          

contributions. And, implementing the downtown            

beautification plan is the Public Properties Maintenance 

Division of the city of Wooster. Hats off to Andrew   

Guidetti, Dan Yarnell, George Grande, and Jerry Martin   

for their efforts above and beyond for the downtown.  
 

 Residents of the city of Wooster are not the only 

ones who notice our hard work. Numerous accolades from 

local and regional visitors continue to attest to the results of 

many appreciated community beautification efforts. And 

several regional publications have taken the time to        

recognize Woosterôs charm, community spirit, challenges, 

and achievements. 
 

 In other news related to the city, final steps were 

taken in the completion of the Wayne County Courthouse 

renovation project which spearheaded numerous other   

projects that continue to enhance the downtown area. In 

2016, we saw everything from complete remodeling      

projects to simple face-lifts with new store signage and  

murals welcoming visitors to the downtown area. The 

downtown area is expanding in all directions with          

enhancements being made on East Liberty, South Market, 

and now the beautiful new city signage at the entrance way 

from Route 3 South. 
 

 The Design Awards selection process includes but 

is not limited to respect for the structureôs historical       

significance, preservation, or contribution to the downtown 

appearance. We are delighted to announce the 2016 winners 

on this page! Once again, this yearôs handmade, ceramic 

award plaques are produced by downtown Woosterôs own 

Brigid OôConnor of Artfind Tile. 

 A city in motion stays in motion as projects    

continue to stream in which will only enhance and         

contribute to the overall beautification of the city well into 

2017. 

 

Design Committee 
ð Michael Dowd, chair 

Congratulations  
2016 Design Award Winners  

 
The Design Committee is pleased to recognize  

the following businesses for adding to the visual  

design of downtown Wooster.  

 

Beautification:  
 

Gateways & Wayfinding Signage 

City of Wooster 
Bob Breneman, Mayor 

 

Rehabilitation:  
 

Basil Asian Bistro 

Interior rehabilitation 

Tony Ly 
 

Blue Spruce Boutique 

Exterior/interior rehabilitation 
Michelle Ventling 

 

A Brush & A Beverage 

Interior rehabilitation 

Laurie Schultz 

 

The Wooster Brush Company 

Exterior rehabilitation/òWelcomeò mural 

Jon Rose 

 

The Commercial & Savings Bank 

Exterior/interior rehabilitation 
Brett Gallion & Ami Hammond 

Matt Long 

 

Cowhaus Creamery 
Exterior/interior rehabilitation 

Josef Bombeck & Debby Krejsa 

 

Cutler Real Estate 

Interior rehabilitation 
Mindy Roberts 

 

Spoon Market & Deli 

Exterior/interior rehabilitation 

Jordan & Patrice Smith 

 

Sure House Coffee Roasting Co. 

Interior rehabilitation 

Eric & Elizabeth Lloyd 

 

Wayne County Courthouse 

Exterior rehabilitation 
Sue Smail, Commissioner 

Scott Wiggam, Commissioner 

 

Sherwin-Williams 

Exterior/interior rehabilitation/òHistoricalò mural 

Matt Kopina 
 
5ŜǎƛƎƴ /ƻƳƳƛǧŜŜ aŜƳōŜǊǎΥ 
 

aƛŎƘŀŜƭ 5ƻǿŘΣ ŎƘŀƛǊ 5ŀƴ ¸ŀǊƴŜƭƭ  tŀǘ bŜȅƘŀǊǘ 
!ƴŘǊŜǿ DǳƛŘŜǩ /ƘŀŘ .ƻǊŜƳŀƴ aŀǊƪ aƻǊǊƛǎƻƴ 
/ǳǊǘ 5ŜƴƴƛƴƎ .ŜŎƪȅ CƻǎǘŜǊ  
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 Promotions were a very busy 

part of this Main Street year! Below is a 

partial listing of 2016 events.  
 

1. The blogging effort created through 

Main Streetôs contract with Green Door 

Mediaworks was very successful this year.  

For example, just one visit from three  

bloggers generated several posts that went 

out to over 100,000 Twitter followers. Next 

year we are looking to expand  

coverage by reaching out to bloggers    

from neighboring states.  
   

2. Some of the newer marketing tactics 

such as text messaging and social media, 

along with traditional methods of          

promotion, were also utilized. The       

publication, ñGood Times in Ohio,ò      

featured two full pages of advertisements 

with editorial copy. Additionally, the  

Shopperôs Guide continues to grow. A 

redesign for the guide is being considered 

for next year.   
 

3. The event year began with the return of 

Chocolate Daze. Held February 12th and 

13th, thirty-five businesses offered      

chocolate-related goodies and specials.          

Unfortunately the weather did not         

cooperate and merchants reported lower 

attendance than in past years. A new event 

to replace Chocolate Daze is in the works 

for 2017. 
 

4.The annual Check It Out event took place 

during National Library Week, April 11th-

16th. Participating downtown businesses 

provided specials and discounts to their 

customers when a library card was        

presented. Additionally, by showing a  

library card participants entered into a  

prize drawing at the Wayne County Public 

Library for an eReader.   
 

5.Some say Memorial Day is the unofficial 

start of summer, but in Wooster itôs Kidsô 

Day. This yearôs Kidsô Day featured more 

than 50 local businesses and non-profits, all 

offering free activities for children to enjoy. 

Mayor Breneman presented the ñAll  

American Kidsò awards to 20 outstanding 

students who were nominated by their 

teachers. Over 1,500 children attended this 

fun-filled day sponsored by LuK USA, 

MCTV, The Commercial & Savings Bank, 

and the Wayne County Public Library. 
 

6. Farmersô Market began its full season  

on June 4th, ending October 29th.        

Sponsored by Everything Rubbermaid, this 

yearôs market featured record-breaking 

sales in the first two weeks the market was 

open. It is a favorite for locals and out of 

town visitors.  
 

7. Ladies Night Out returned on June 9th.  

Sponsored by The Daily Record and Pink 

Tomato, a record-breaking 819 people    

attended this yearôs event.  As a sign of the 

new marketing trends, more than 2,000 

people followed the event on Facebook.  

The $5 entry fee raised over $4,000 for 

Main Street. 
 

8. Showcasing some of the best food and 

beverages Wooster has to offer, Taste of 

Downtown, was held on July 28th.       

Sponsored by Farmers National Bank, more 

than a dozen restaurants, along with beer 

and wine vendors served a sample of their 

specials! The event featured live music as 

part of the Sounds of Downtown series.   
 

9. Sounds of Downtown, now in its third 

year, filled downtown with street music 

twice each month. Sponsored by Westfield 

Bank, street musicians were stationed 

throughout downtown on Friday evenings  

to entertain shoppers and diners. 
 

10. Other musical events; the 122nd US 

Army Band concert on June 28th, sponsored 

by The Daily Record and Sprenger Health 

Care Systems; the Ohio Light Opera      

Concert on July 4th (which also featured the 

placing of the Wayne County Time Capsule 

at the Courthouse);   and the Wayne County 

Historical Society Summer Community 

Band Concert on July 21st, sponsored by 

Main Street Wooster and the Wayne County 

Historical Society.   
 

11. It wouldnôt be summer in downtown    

without the Cruise-Ins. Juneôs Cruise-In was 

sponsored by Buehlerôs Fresh Foods & 300 

Tire & Auto. Augustôs was sponsored by 

Long, Cook, & Samsa CPAs and D+S  

Distribution.  More than 450 rods, classic 

cars, and a few super-semis, ó50s bands, and 

Promotions Committee 
ð Jennifer Shatzer, chair 

more than 1,000 people were in the street 

to enjoy the event.  
 

12. The 13th annual Wooster Arts Jazz 

Fest was held on September 17th.  Main 

Street Wooster, Wayne Center for the 

Arts, Wooster Rotary, and Wooster City 

Schools with Boys & Girls Club of 

Wooster, all partnered on this very     

popular event.  Four music venues and 

artists entertained all day. 
 

13. The 10th Annual Main Street Wooster 

Wine & Beer Tasting fundraiser was   

held on October 17th. Sponsored by   

Pallotta Ford Lincoln, this event         

highlighted the restaurants along South 

Market Street, featured local musicians, 

tasty hors dôoeuvres, and wines and beers.  

 

14. Window Wonderland, the largest 

event of the Main Street Wooster year will 

be on November 18th. The Wooster Area 

Chamber of Commerce will again join the 

festivities and light the large tree at 

Wooster Cemetery simultaneously with 

the Childrenôs tree on the square. Please 

support local businesses by shopping on 

Small Business Saturday, November 26th 

and enjoy the Historic Downtown Church 

Walk on December 2nd. 
 

The 2016 events were implemented by 

Main Street Wooster staff but the events 

could not have been possible without the 

strong support of our sponsors, volunteers, 

and downtown retailers. 
 

Our sincere thanks to the WC Adult   

Probation Department for their help with 

our annual events.  

 

Thank you for a great year! 

 
Promotion Committee members:  

Jennifer Shatzer, Cheryl Davis, Karen Voorhes, 

Mary McMillen, Sue Williams, Natalie Gray, 

Dennis & Paula Tafoya, and Randy Wilson. 

Record breaking attendance at the 122nd Army Band Concert 




